

November 12, 2024

To: Mayor and Council

CC: N/A

From: Brandon Perkins, Town Manager

Re: Correction of Changes to the Golf Cart Ordinance

On November 7, 2024, Council voted to change the Town's Golf Cart ordinance to allow golf carts to be operated on Dogwood Trail between Meadowood Lane and Greencastle Road.

On November 11, 2024 it was brought to my attention by a staff member that the new ordinance document prepared by our legal team referred to "Section 36-75 (j)" of the ordinance while the Town's current ordinance does not have a Section 36-75 (j). It appeared that the correct reference should have been Section 36-75 (g). I reached out to Mr. Davenport to inquire about this apparent error and he was able to ascertain that he'd referenced an outdated version of the ordinance when drafting the correction prior to the meeting.

In order to correct this matter, Council will need to take two actions during the November 21, 2024 meeting:

- 1. Vote to rescind the vote taken at the November 7, 2024 meeting; and
- 2. Vote to adopt the ordinance in correct form (attached) amending the current language of the Golf Cart Ordinance.